

Department for Children and Families Economic Services Division 280 State Drive Waterbury, VT 05671-1020 Agency of Human Services

[fax] 802-241-0460 [toll free] 800-775-0506

Date: March 25, 2025

Subject: General Assistance Emergency Housing Program - Informational Notice

Dear Municipal Leaders,

We are writing to inform you of upcoming changes to the General Assistance Emergency Housing Program, which will take effect on **April 1, 2025**.

Under the current law, individuals must meet specific eligibility criteria to qualify for a maximum of **80 nights** of assistance through the program. Additionally, the law establishes a cap on the number of rooms the program can utilize. Specifically, between **September 15, 2024, and November 30, 2024**, and again from **April 1, 2025, to June 30, 2025**, the program will be limited to using a maximum of **1,100 hotel or motel rooms statewide**.

It is important to note that a significant number of Vermonters currently receiving assistance through the program will no longer be eligible after **March 31**, **2025**. Eligible individuals will retain the flexibility to utilize their 80 days in a manner that best meets their needs. However, once individuals exit the program, the Department does not collect information regarding their whereabouts. While some households may transition to permanent housing, it is likely that others may resort to camping.

Below is the current number of people who might not be eligible as of April 1st to receive housing assistance from the GA program:

District	Households	Adults	Children
Barre District Office	56	80	14
Bennington District Office	49	61	15
Brattleboro District Office	77	98	22
Burlington District Office	82	106	25
Hartford District Office	20	26	*
Middlebury District Office	*	*	*
Morrisville District Office	*	*	*
Newport District Office	*	*	*
Rutland District Office	95	133	62





Department for Children and Families

Economic Services Division 280 State Drive Waterbury, VT 05671-1020 Agency of Human Services

[fax] 802-241-0460 [toll free] 800-775-0506

District	Households	Adults	Children
Springfield District Office	16	20	*
St Albans District Office	12	13	*
St Johnsbury District Office	*	*	*
Grand Total	430	564	155

Please note, data under 12 is suppressed to protect clients' privacy. Data is from 3/24/25.

We appreciate your continued partnership and commitment to supporting vulnerable Vermonters during this transition. Please feel free to reach out with any questions or for further clarification.

Sincerely, Miranda Gray, Deputy Commissioner Economic Services Division, DCF



General Assistance Emergency Housing Program - Update

From Madaras, Monika <Monika.Madaras@vermont.gov>
Date Tue 3/25/2025 4:16 PM
To Gray, Miranda (she/her) <Miranda.Gray@vermont.gov>

1 attachment (231 KB)
0325.2025. Letter to Town Municipalities.pdf;

Some people who received this message don't often get email from monika.madaras@vermont.gov. <u>Learn why this is important</u>

Good afternoon,

Municipal Leaders, please review the attached letter from Deputy Commissioner Miranda Gray, which contains important updates regarding the General Assistance Emergency Housing Program.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out.

Sincerely,

Monika Madaras Pronouns: she/her

Director of Communications and Legislative Affairs Economic Services Division 280 State Dr, HC 1 South, H105-17 Waterbury VT 05671-1020 802-585-4703

Stay Connected with Economic Services!

Sign up to join our listserv to receive meeting invites and updates about ESD programs. Subscribe here.